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4-H Building - Saline County Kansas Fairgrounds
900 Greeley Ave.  • Salina, Kansas 67401
For more information contact: dlowry56@yahoo.com 

Fall  Fling
WORKSHOP

Oct 12 -14 
2022

2021 Legacy Award 
Congratulations to  
Janice Hemel, CDM, CFPP! 
Janice Hemel, CDM, CFPP is a 29-year member of ANFP. She began 
serving with the organization in 1998, and since then has held  
various positions at the district, chapter, and national levels,  
eventually serving as Chair in 2016. Janice has been a strong  
representative for ANFP in other ways over the years, including  
advocating for the credential at the state level. She demonstrates 
unwavering leadership and knowledge in any role she takes on.  
Janice has been employed at Lane County Hospital in Dighton, KS for the entirety of  
her 32-year career. She is active in her church and community. Janice has been married 
to her husband for 21 years and has two grown children and one grandson. She is now 
retired.

CEU’s: 1 ethics, 2 Sanitation, 8.5 general = 11.5 

http://jenniferfaye1983@hotmail.com
http://jenniferfaye1983@hotmail.com
http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home


Past President 
Matthew Schlagel, CDM, CFPP 
 

I would also like to update you all on my situation.  I have accepted a full-time position  
as the Mass Feeding Director for Eight Days of Hope based in Tupelo Mississippi.  I will 

officially begin in January and will be in Mississippi full time by then.  My wife will move 
down after the school year.  I plan to fulfill my duties as past president before joining the 
Mississippi chapter.  I will have a lot of travel and work to do before January so any and all 
help available to get our fall meeting planned will be very much appreciated. 

President 
Jennifer Harris, CDM, CFPP  

Currently I am working on learning all the president duties and I am so excited for
this whole experience. Also, I am wanting to reach out to each member and en-

courage each of you to serve on the committee.  Ask any of us about information. We 
are happy to help!  I hope everyone is doing well and I look forward to seeing you at 
our next meeting in the Fall...  

President Elect 
Donna Bateman, CDM, CFPP  

Paula is stepping down as President Elect due to family matters. I have decided to
accept the position of President Elect with great honor. Recently, I have a new job 

with the Oskaloosa School district, which works best for me since it is closer to home. 
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KANSAS ANFP 

Treasurer
Debra Lowry, CDM, CFPP  
Treasures report as of July 31, 2022.

sgtschlagel@hotmail.com

Garden Plains Bank  
Checking:     3,300.77 
Savings:         2,791.53 
Scholarships:  343.88 
Total           6,436.18 

Central Bank  
Checking:  5,582.66 
Savings:     1,402.73 

Total        6,985.39 

Combined Total  
$13,421.57

jenniferfaye1983@hotmail.com

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home
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KANSAS ANFP 

State Spokesperson 
Cindy Cothern, CDM, CFPP clcothern@yahoo.com 
 

There are a lot of exciting things happening over the next few months and I'm
looking forward to them.  First, we will be having our booth at the KHCA annual  

convention and trade show on Sept. 29, 2022.  We will set up on the 28th then enjoy 
some networking opportunities. I'm looking forward to our Fall workshop in October 
and hope to see each of you there.  I'm so glad we are able to meet again.  We will be  
having our 50/50 drawing for PAC fundraiser.  
I'm educating myself on a program ANFP has called "Brand Ambassador".  I will have 
more on this later. I reached out to Nationals for updates and have received the  
following information:  

• Currently they are working with schools to encourage them to offer more dietary
manager and culinary classes.  These have fallen off since covid.  Barbara Thomsen,
teamed with a few others, are doing an online CDM class.  She is sending me
information on this and I will have it available if anyone knows someone who is
interested.

• FDA is coming out with a new Food code by years end.

• ANFP is working with FDA on a new initiative called, "Farm to Fork".  They are
helping with the sanitation aspects.

• CMS latest update gives food service managers with two years experience until
Oct. 2023 to obtain their certification.

    As of March we have a new Scope of Practice, so be sure to check this out.  I will try  
to bring some of them with me to the fall workshop. 

Membership 
Dana Tinkler, CDM, CFPP
Hello Everyone!  
Since the May Spring meeting :       
I have sent:    
     3 letters to Professional members 
     2 letters to Pre-Professional members 

August 2, 2022: 

Allied Professional    10 
Pre-Professional      24 
Professional              405 
Retired Professional 2 

Total 441

Parliamentarian 
Janice Hemel, CDM, CFPP  
Since National has done a policy about holding board meetings with zoom or other 
internet applications instead of all live board meetings, I felt it was best to do one for 
our state. The Board has approved the change.  A copy will be on page 9 of the 
newsletter. 

jancdm@yahoo.com

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home


Vendor Show, Raffle & Donations 
Committee
Paula Bradley, CDM,CFPP

If anyone has suggestions for our gifts/raffles for the 60th anniversary please let me
know. 
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KANSAS ANFP 
Communications 
Leonard Turpen, CDM, CFPP  

I hope that everyone is receiving the newsletter, If not - please make sure to update your 
email on your ANFP profile page. If you have left your previous employment please 

change it to your newest email address. Updating your profile and information helps us 
keep you informed for future information from Kansas ANFP. Otherwise it bounces back 
to us and we can not contact you. I have decided to accept a position on the ANFP  
Chapter Data & Insights Task Force and will keep you informed on what we will  
accomplish.  
Unfortunately I will not be unable to attended this fall workshop because I am having my 
second knee replacement on October 12, 2022.  Jennifer has agreed to step in and 
gather information and pictures for me. I hope everyone has a great time and learns a lot 
from this workshop!  If there is anything you can contribute for the next newsletter 
please send it to my email.  Thank you!! 

foodpaws@gmail.com

https://wck.org

Hospitality
Debra Gohl, CDM,CFPP
 

A great meeting was held in Hays Kansas at the Ellis County Fairgrounds, on 
Wednesday May 11 thru Friday May 13, 2022.  It was amazing to be able to get 

together in person for the first time since COVID started in spring 2020.  A ServSafe 
class was held on Wed. afternoon and many took advantage of it. 

Our keynote speaker was Dustin Gaylon, Kansas born and bred motivational speaker, 
and he did an awesome job of keeping everyone inspired.  His topics were Bring Your 
Best and Embracing Difficult Topics.  

All of the speakers did a great job and I am always impressed with the talent and 
knowledge they bring to the table. 

After such a long break from meetings, it was great to have new members attending.  
Joining us was seven first timers,  and a member from Missouri. Each of them  
received their sunflower, notepads, pen, and a cell phone holder. Our Fall State  
Meeting will be held on October 12 thru Oct 14 2022, at the Saline County  
Fairgrounds in Salina Kansas.   And I can’t wait to see you all again!  

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home
https://wck.org
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• Purpose • 
The Certified Dietary Manager is the cornerstone of the collaborative  

Dietetics profession. 
 

• Mission • 
Position the Certified Dietary Manager as the expert in food service  

management and food safety.

ANFP Kansas

Thank you to all vendors for your support!   
We appreciate all your help with budgeting and searching for 
the right products to keep our facilities running smooth,  
especially during the pandemic crisis.  Thank a vendor today!

Sunshine Committee 

Cindy Cothren, CDM,CFPP clcothern@yahoo.com  
Since May I have mailed 132  “Birthday” cards,  and one 
“Thinking of  You” card. I have had two cards returned.  
Please be sure to let me know if you know someone  
needing a card. Just send it to my email above. Please be  
sure to put  “Card Request”  in the subject line as I get a lot of  
junk mail.  Thank you!

Historian 
Mandy Craig, CDM, CFPP   
Getting ready for the 60th anniversary!!! 
Still accepting photos from the past. 

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home


East District
Clinton Lithereland, CDM, CFPP  •  Donna Bateman, CDM, CFPP 
District meeting to be announced soon for September 2022. Anyone who is able to host 
a meeting for 20 people please contact Donna Bateman asap! 

Elections for East District officers will be held at this meeting for: 
President • President Elect • Secretary and Treasure.  

 
Central District 
Debra Lowry, CDM, CFPP 
We are working to finish the schedule for the fall workshop in Salina on October the 12-14th. 
“Fall Fling” Wednesday evening during the board meeting we will offer a baked potato bar to 
the members.  
Congratulations to Linda Paris, who will be taking over this fall as President. 

West District 
Connie Quimbly, CDM, CFPP
 
West District shall hold a district meeting Friday September 25th in Saint Francis.  5 CEU's will 
be received.  Officers are as follows:  President- Connie Quimby, President Elect - Deb Gohl,  
and Treasurer- Peggy Neel.

DISTRICT 
NEWS
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http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home
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ANFP LIVE EVENTS

OTHER NEWS

Upcoming ANFP State &  
National Events 2022-23
 
Join your fellow foodservice professionals for one of ANFP's live events. Each year, ANFP hosts three live 
events: our Annual Conference & Expo (ACE) and two regional meetings. These events offer opportunities 
for professional networking and continuing education.   anfponline.org

State
September 11 - District meeting East District 
October 12 -14 - Fall Fling State workshop •  
Salina KS - Central District  

Nationals  
September 15-16 Fall Regional Spokane, WA  
April 20 -21, 2023 - Spring Regional Meeting  
Milwaukee, WI  
June 25 -28, 2023 Annual Conference & Expo 
Join us for the Annual Conference & Expo (ACE) in  
beautiful New Orleans, LA! 

Changing e-mails or moving? Please remember to 
update your ANFP profile. We need to keep in touch!  
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https://www.cbdmonline.org/docs/default-source/legacy-docs/docs/scopeofpractice.pdf

Check out the new updated Scope of Practice

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/event-details
http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/event-details
http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home
https://www.cbdmonline.org/docs/default-source/legacy-docs/docs/scopeofpractice.pdf
https://www.cbdmonline.org/docs/default-source/legacy-docs/docs/scopeofpractice.pdf


MAY 
Steven Barnes 
Christa Brown 
Melanie Colegrove 
Kyle Coppola 
Lynette Delaney 
Brenda Dole 
Patrick Eagan 
Vickie Frank 
Debra Gohl 
Christy Gonzales 
Catherine Hageman 
Noretta Hesslink 
Carl Hobi 
Jennifer Holt 
Kristen Hughes 
Catherine Johnson 
Sheila Jones 
Kristen Kaufman 
Jacqueine Kent 
Teresa McComb 
Shawn Meier 
Angela Pearce 
Natha Pollina 
Toni Pommier 
May Potter 
Johnathan Ricketts 
Dana Robb 
Carol Shurtz 
Michael Smith 
Evan Straub 
John Tadlock 
Lisa Votapka 
Jodie Wapp 
 

Jonathan Watts 
Sharon Wiley  
JUNE 
Dalene Babcock 
Linda Barnes 
Linda Belisle 
Emily Bernes 
Florence Berry 
Margaret Blanton 
Lisa Bruner 
Carolyn Clark 
Alisha Craft 
Michelle Cunning-
harm 
David Elsen 
Katie Evans 
Renee Feeney 
Patrick Fromm 
Michael Golom 
Blair Harvey 
Kim Johnson 
Zella Johnson 
Joyce Karlin 
Grant Klover 
Heather Lyman 
Tonya Minick 
Sue Nash 
Peggy Neel 
Linda Paris 
Tina Pass-Tacha 
Peggy Peterson 
Connie Quimby 
Tammy Raney 
Cara Reed 
 

Nancy Rehmert 
Amie Reick 
Shannon Russ 
Yvette Savage 
Deanna Shephard 
Callie Rhomasson 
LaShelle Tyson 
Megan Viner 
Regina Warren 
Crystal Williams 
Marcia Wolfrum  
JULY 
Thomas Basore 
Elizabeth Coldwater 
Michael Davis 
Sarah DePiesse 
Stephanie Dick 
Carol Henry 
Heather Huffman 
Daniel Jones 
Beverly Kliesen 
Paula Koch 
Kathleen Long 
Julie McCoy 
Tina Mingenback 
Kimberly Olsen 
Michelle Patterson 
Denarae Pecha 
JoAnne Powers 
Cynthia Pracht 
Lisa Quested 
Rhonda Rivers 
Renee Stickney 
Erin Strum 
Michelle Wilkins 

AUGUST 
Melissa Bables 
Rochelle Cordray 
Sarah Cox 
Christina Craig 
Beau Craig 
Dorothea Daniels 
Kathy Darosett 
James Duhigg 
Jennifer Eptig-
Williams 
Danielle Fino 
Ineva Fitzgerald 
Steven Greene 
Carol Hines 
Belinda Katz 
Patrick Ludwig 
Rebecca Merklein 
Christina Metzinger 
Tierra Miller 
Anthony Mount 
Mark Nenadov 
Jeana Poulter 
Michelle Riley 
Dawn Ropson 
Stella Rudaya 
Tammy Sahr 
Megan Schmidt 
Sharon Schmidt 
Mary Smith 
Vicky Smith 
Shelly Soverns 
Jackie Stewart 
Joyce Weinbrenner 
Kathryn Wilson 
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      Happy Birthday to you!!!    Kansas ANFP Birthday List

For your information - by  Leonard Turpen, CDM, CFPP

Surprise!  Make sure to check the expiration dates on your test  
strips!  You can receive a tag for not having them updated in  
your facility.  
One  surveyor let me know they have just started checking them 
this year.  We recieved a tag for this - not aware in all the years of 
my surveys, but it makes perfect sense. Just be aware of certain 
surveyors checking and tagging you on this.  This goes for all 
test strips, not just the one pictured.  Happy Survey!!

This is new to me -
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This state’s Board of Directors shall meet no less than four times annually; two of these  
meetings to be held at the time of State Membership meetings.  

There shall be two business meetings of members annually at the time of the state’s yearly 
meetings except under the circumstances of natural disaster, acts of war or terrorism, or  
any health or other emergency declared by a federal or state agency by which in-person meet-
ings would be contraindicated. Other than the in-person meetings, meetings of the Board of Di-
rectors, or committees, may take place telephonically, electronically or through the Internet 
where it is possible for all participants to hear one another.  
In order to gain recognition to speak at a Kansas Association of Nutrition & Foodservice Profes-
sionals business meeting a member shall, from the floor, raise their hand to be recognized by 
the State President who is the chair of the meeting.  Having been recognized by the chair the 
member will be allowed to speak or ask questions of the Kansas ANFP Board of Directors.  
• The fall state membership meeting shall be held before Oct. 31st, but no less than 30 days  

after the close of the national annual meeting.  
• The state fall workshop will be held in October of each year.  
• The spring state membership meeting shall be held no less than 30 days prior to national  

annual meeting.  
• The state President is responsible for notifying the state Board of Directors of meetings no less 

than 10 days of said meeting.  
• Notice of Board of Directors meetings shall be in the form of an agenda for meetings provided 

by the state President.  
• The membership shall be notified of membership meetings through the state newsletters no 

less than 30 days prior to the state meeting.  This notice shall contain time, place, fees and 
other pertinent information as decided on by the State Board of Directors. 

SUBJECT:  MEETINGS - DATE ISSUED:  June 13, 1985 
REVISED - AUGUST 12, 2022

POLICY REVISION

Dear KS ANFP,   
On behalf of the Nutrition & Foodservice Education  
Foundation I would like to thank you for your donation  
of the Le Creuset Cookware set to our Silent Auction on 
June 28, 2022. Your donation helped us raise nearly  
$4,100 this year!   
Each year we are able to advance our mission by providing 
grants that support the education and training of talented 
innovators, leaders and young professionals who are  
committed to the field of nutrition and foodservice.   
We are grateful for the support of ANFP Chapters, and we 
thank you again for your thoughtful donation to NFEF!   
Sincerely, 
Shona McCue, CDM, CFPP 
Chair

  
 
 
Jennifer Harris, CDM, CFPP Medicalodges, Inc 
600 E Garfield ST 
Iola, KS 66749-2034 
 
July 6, 2022 
 
Dear KS ANFP,   
On behalf of the Nutrition & Foodservice Education Foundation I would like to thank you for your 

donation of the Le Creuset Cookware set to our Silent Auction on June 28, 2022. Your donation helped 

us raise nearly $4,100 this year! 
Each year we are able to advance our mission by providing grants that support the education and 

training of talented innovators, leaders and young professionals who are committed to the field of 

nutrition and foodservice. 
We are grateful for the support of ANFP Chapters, and we thank you again for your thoughtful donation 

to NFEF! 

Sincerely,  

Shona McCue, CDM, CFPP   
Shona McCue, CDM, CFPP Chair  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Nutrition & Foodservice Education Foundation is a not-for-profit, 501(c)(3) organization. Your 
donations are tax deductible within the limits of the tax laws. Th

an
k 

Yo
u 

Ka
ns

as
!

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home
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Donna Bateman  
I attended ACE in Scottsdale AZ this summer and it was a fantastic experience. We learned a lot about  
different subjects in our nutritional and clinical topics There will be changes about Certification coming 
soon. I took the allergy class and it was interesting. The session on IDDSI was very informative and  
Cleaning Closet was great also. They talked about the SDS sheets and the importance of them. It was  
overall a great experience.

Dana Tinkler  
Thanks to the Kansas ANFP chapter and board, I had the opportunity to attend the annual ANFP-ACE 
conference in Scottsdale, Arizona.  We heard from Adam White, keynote speaker, on the power of Re-
siliency. There were meetings where discussions were held on member’s issues in their workplaces 
and solutions were brought up by fellow members.  IDDSI was also discussed and allergy awareness, 
and diabetes nutrition.  CBDM board members discussed Scope of Practice.  Workplace violence was 
discussed and different ways to address it. We had a meeting on defining your personal brand, what 
are your strengths and skills and how you use them.  There were several vendors at the Expo with dif-
ferent items to try out.  It was a great opportunity to network with members from across the states! 

Janice Hemel  
All those attending from Kansas were Donna Bateman, Steven Achord, Brenda energetic, Diana Riner, Dana 
Tinkler and Janice Hemel.  We attended the Volunteer Luncheon where we were presented our awards.   
We received the Membership Award, Communications Award, Government Affairs Award and the Silver 
Award and Diamond Award Nominee.  All the sessions were great but a couple were outstanding.  Our 
Keynote Speaker was over the top,  He was Adam White.  He kept us on our toes, awake and involved!  I 
could have listened to him all day.  Then Chef Robert McKeon was so energetic!  He is also a CDM that is very 
involved in his state. He was a fun guy to be around outside of the sessions he presented as well. 
 
Ken Hanson and Cindy Zemko presented some changes coming in the CEU's.  We will be looking at levels  
of knowledge so all attending the meetings can gain new knowledge.  Ken has been asked to speak in the 
spring if they have this all ready to start.  It sounds hard but is really not complicated.  We did not get out 
much from the resort...why should we?? We had several food choices, musical entertainment and 
gambling!!  We had a star gazer night that was awesome.  They had a HUGE telescope set up for us to look 
through and the person in charge was so knowledgeable about the stars.  He would point out stars, etc  
as they came out.  Very wonderful experience.  If you ever get the chance to go to ACE, DO IT!!  Fun,  

KANSAS ANFP 

ACE In Scottsdale, AZ  2022

a b c

d ePhotos - 
a - Donna, Dana, Janice, and Diana with awards. 
b - Past National Chairs group photo. 
c -  Dana, Donna, Diana, with first time attending  

member Brenda. 
d - Diana, Dana, Steven, Janice, and Donna -  

Kansas group photo. 
e - Dana, Diana, Donna, and Janice at the best practices  

breakfast.

http://www.anfponline.org/events-community/chapters/chapter-pages/kansas/home
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Fall Fling Workshop 2022 
October 12-14th, 2022 - Registration Form

Registration - Please contact Debra if you plan to attend!!! Free gift for early registration  
Mail to:  Debra Lowry 

  9800 S Broadway 
  Peck , KS 67120-8022 

E-mail:    dlowry56@yahoo.com 
Cell: (217) 720-8142 
***We accept debit/credit cards at the door. 

Name: ______________________________________________________ E-mail: ________________________________

Address: ____________________________________________________  Phone: ________________________________ 

City: ______________________________________  State: ___________  Zip: _______________

Circle which district:      EAST      CENTRAL      WEST 

Years of Membership: __________ 

First Meeting:  YES   /   NO     I need a Sunflower:  YES   /   NO  

Volunteers are always needed! Go to the ANFP Kansas Chapter website  
and fill out the “I will serve” form. It is very important as a chapter  
to stay strong in our membership support. Plus, you’ll learn how to 
improve your budgeting skills, agenda skills, as well as learning from  
each other.  

DONATIONS !!!  Salina Animal Services 
https://www.salinaanimalservices.com/donate 
CHECK OUT THEIR WISH LIST!!

Everyone, Please wear your “SUNFLOWERS” to workshop  
Bring your post card for a chance to win a prize!!!!

Host Hotel: 
Baymont by Wyndham Salina
1740 West Crawford Street  
Salina, Kansas  67401-4583 
785-376-4643
Discount pricing, please mention: Dietary Managers.  
$99.00 a night - up to 4 per room. 
Deadline for this price is Oct. 5, 2022 

STUDENTS FREE

Join in our
Fall workshop for 
a great learning 
experience that 
will help you 
throughout  
your career. 
Featured speaker: 
Barbara Thomsen 
The full agenda 
will be emailed to 
you soon!

CEU’s: 1 ethics, 2 Sanitation, 8.5 general = 11.5 total

https://www.salinaanimalservices.com/donate



